
Bijlage 2. Lijst met hoog geconcentreerde producten 

Industrie (ISIC) Product (HS 6-digit) Land Invoerwaarde 
bijbehorende 
goederen 
door 
gespecificeerd 
land (€ mln) 

Herfindahl 
index 
wereldmarkt 

Air and 
spacecraft and 
related 
machinery 

Aeroplanes and 
other aircraft; of an 
unladen weight 
exceeding 15,000kg 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

391 0,29 

Air and 
spacecraft and 
related 
machinery 

Ground flying 
trainers and parts 
thereof; air combat 
simulators and parts 
thereof 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

2 0,55 

Basic 
pharmaceutical 
products and 
pharmaceutical 
preparations 

Acids; carboxylic 
acids, (with phenol 
function but 
without other 
oxygen function), 
salicylic acid and its 
salts 

China 2 0,36 

Basic 
pharmaceutical 
products and 
pharmaceutical 
preparations 

Antibiotics; 
erythromycin and 
its derivatives; salts 
thereof 

China 19 0,3 

Basic 
pharmaceutical 
products and 
pharmaceutical 
preparations 

Antibiotics; 
tetracyclines and 
their derivatives; 
salts thereof 

China 62 0,33 

Basic 
pharmaceutical 
products and 
pharmaceutical 
preparations 

Heterocyclic 
compounds; with 
oxygen hetero-
atom(s) only, 
containing an 
unfused furan ring 
(whether or not 
hydrogenated) in 
the structure, 
lactones 

China 23 0,35 

Basic 
pharmaceutical 
products and 
pharmaceutical 
preparations 

Medicaments; 
containing alkaloids 
or their derivatives; 
other than 
ephedrine, 
pseudoephedrine 
(INN) or 

Verenigd 
Koninkrijk 

84 0,3 



norephedrine or 
their salts; for 
therapeutic or 
prophylactic uses, 
packaged for retail 
sale 

Basic 
pharmaceutical 
products and 
pharmaceutical 
preparations 

Vitamins; D- or DL-
pantothenic acid 
(vitamin B3 or 
vitamin B5) and its 
derivatives, 
unmixed 

China 30 0,62 

Basic 
pharmaceutical 
products and 
pharmaceutical 
preparations 

Vitamins; vitamin 
B1 and its 
derivatives, 
unmixed 

China 12 0,49 

Basic 
pharmaceutical 
products and 
pharmaceutical 
preparations 

Vitamins; vitamin 
B12 and its 
derivatives, 
unmixed 

China 3 0,37 

Basic 
pharmaceutical 
products and 
pharmaceutical 
preparations 

Vitamins; vitamin E 
and its derivatives, 
unmixed 

China 55 0,5 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Acids; carboxylic 
acids, (with alcohol 
function but 
without other 
oxygen function), 
gluconic acid, its 
salts and esters 

China 4 0,4 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Acids; carboxylic 
acids, (with alcohol 
function but 
without other 
oxygen function), 
tartaric acid 

China 4 0,29 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Alcohols; aromatic 
and derivatives, 
other than benzyl 
alcohol 

China 3 0,28 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Alkali or alkali-earth 
metals; other than 
sodium and calcium 

China 3 0,25 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Carbonates; lithium 
carbonate 

Chili 32 0,53 



Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Cellulose acetates; 
non-plasticised, in 
primary forms 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

4 0,78 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Chemical products; 
tall oil, whether or 
not refined 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

4 0,41 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Cyanides and 
cyanide oxides; 
other than of 
sodium 

Verenigd 
Koninkrijk 

2 0,37 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Diphosphorus 
pentoxide 

China 1 0,71 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Esters; phosphoric, 
and their salts, 
including 
lactophosphates, 
their halogenated, 
sulphonated, 
nitrated or 
nitrosated 
derivatives; other 
than tris(2,3-
dibromopropyl) 
phosphate 

China 37 0,34 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Esters; 
thiophosphoric 
esters 
(phosphorothioates) 
and their salts; 
other than 
parathion (ISO) and 
parathion-methyl 
(ISO) (methyl-
parathion) 

China 1 0,36 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Ethers; cyclanic, 
cyclenic or 
cycloterpenic and 
their halogenated, 
sulphonated, 
nitrated or 
nitrosated 
derivatives 

China 2 0,38 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Fertilizers, mineral 
or chemical; 
nitrogenous, 
sodium nitrate 

Chili 6 0,29 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Fertilizers, mineral 
or chemical; 
potassic, n.e.c. in 
heading no. 3104 

Verenigd 
Koninkrijk 

8 0,57 



Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Fibres; synthetic 
staple fibres, acrylic 
or modacrylic, not 
carded, combed or 
otherwise 
processed for 
spinning 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

1 0,26 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Heterocyclic 
compounds; 
containing in the 
structure, a 
benzothiazole ring-
system (whether or 
not hydrogenated), 
not further fused 

China 9 0,35 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Heterocyclic 
compounds; with 
oxygen hetero-
atom(s) only, (other 
than lactones or 
compounds 
containing an 
unfused furan ring 
(whether or not 
hydrogenated) in 
the structure), 
piperonal 

China 1 0,4 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Heterocyclic 
compounds; with 
oxygen hetero-
atom(s) only, 
containing an 
unfused furan ring 
(whether or not 
hydrogenated) in 
the structure, 
sucralose 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

13 0,51 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Industrial 
monocarboxylic 
fatty acids, acid oils 
from refining; 
stearic acid 

Indonesië 44 0,34 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Ketone-phenols and 
ketones with other 
oxygen function 

China 10 0,31 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Nitrates; of 
potassium 

Chili 62 0,42 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Oils, essential; of 
peppermint 
(Mentha piperita), 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

7 0,34 



terpeneless or not, 
including concretes 
and absolutes 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Rubber; synthetic, 
chloroprene 
(chlorobutadiene) 
rubber (CR), (other 
than latex), in 
primary forms or in 
plates, sheets or 
strip 

Japan 9 0,34 

Chemicals and 
chemical 
products 

Silicon; containing 
by weight less than 
99.99% of silicon 

Noorwegen 155 0,3 

Coke and 
refined 
petroleum 
products 

Petroleum gases 
and other gaseous 
hydrocarbons; 
liquefied, propane 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

502 0,31 

Coke and 
refined 
petroleum 
products 

Pitch coke; obtained 
from coal tar or 
from other mineral 
tars 

Japan 24 0,42 

Computer, 
electronic and 
optical 
products 

Automatic data 
processing 
machines; portable, 
weighing not more 
than 10kg, 
consisting of at least 
a central processing 
unit, a keyboard 
and a display 

China 4362 0,52 

Computer, 
electronic and 
optical 
products 

Clocks; (excluding 
those with watch 
movements and 
instrument panel 
clocks), (other than 
alarm or wall 
clocks), electrically 
operated 

China 2 0,34 

Computer, 
electronic and 
optical 
products 

Clocks; (excluding 
those with watch 
movements and 
instrument panel 
clocks), alarm 
clocks, electrically 
operated 

China 7 0,52 

Computer, 
electronic and 
optical 
products 

Clocks; (excluding 
those with watch 
movements and 
instrument panel 

China 11 0,55 



clocks), wall clocks, 
electrically operated 

Computer, 
electronic and 
optical 
products 

Games; video game 
consoles and 
machines, other 
than those of 
subheading 9504.30 

China 212 0,28 

Computer, 
electronic and 
optical 
products 

Monitors; other 
than cathode-ray 
tube; capable of 
directly connecting 
to and designed for 
use with an 
automatic data 
processing machine 
of heading 84.71 

China 1411 0,36 

Computer, 
electronic and 
optical 
products 

Radio broadcast 
receivers capable of 
operating without 
an external power 
source; apparatus 
(other than pocket-
size radio cassette-
players), combined 
with sound 
recording or 
reproducing 
apparatus 

China 13 0,51 

Computer, 
electronic and 
optical 
products 

Sound recording or 
reproducing 
apparatus; using 
magnetic, optical or 
semiconductor 
media, n.e.c. in item 
no 8519.20, 8519.30 
or 8519.50 

China 46 0,26 

Computer, 
electronic and 
optical 
products 

Wrist-watches; 
whether or not 
incorporating a 
stop-watch facility, 
with automatic 
winding 

Zwitserland 30 0,6 

Crop and 
animal 
production, 
hunting and 
related service 
activities 

Bamboo used 
primarily for plaiting 

China 14 0,59 

Crop and 
animal 
production, 

Cocoa beans; whole 
or broken, raw or 
roasted 

Ivoorkust 1060 0,28 



hunting and 
related service 
activities 

Crop and 
animal 
production, 
hunting and 
related service 
activities 

Fruit, edible; 
pineapples, fresh or 
dried 

Costa Rica 123 0,37 

Crop and 
animal 
production, 
hunting and 
related service 
activities 

Nuts, edible; 
coconuts, 
desiccated 

Filipijnen 36 0,27 

Crop and 
animal 
production, 
hunting and 
related service 
activities 

Spices; cardamoms, 
neither crushed nor 
ground 

Guatemala 19 0,5 

Crop and 
animal 
production, 
hunting and 
related service 
activities 

Spices; cinnamon 
and cinnamon-tree 
flowers, other than 
cinnamon 
(Cinnamomum 
zeylanicum Blume), 
neither crushed nor 
ground 

Indonesië 11 0,38 

Crop and 
animal 
production, 
hunting and 
related service 
activities 

Spices; mace, 
neither crushed nor 
ground 

Indonesië 2 0,69 

Crop and 
animal 
production, 
hunting and 
related service 
activities 

Spices; nutmeg, 
neither crushed nor 
ground 

Indonesië 3 0,45 

Crop and 
animal 
production, 
hunting and 
related service 
activities 

Spices; vanilla, 
neither crushed nor 
ground 

Madagaskar 29 0,5 

Crop and 
animal 
production, 
hunting and 

Vegetable roots and 
tubers; manioc 
(cassava), with high 
starch or inulin 

Costa Rica 6 0,54 



related service 
activities 

content, fresh, 
chilled, frozen or 
dried, whether or 
not sliced or in the 
form of pellets 

Electrical 
equipment 

Blankets; electric China 2 0,68 

Electrical 
equipment 

Cooking appliances 
and plate warmers; 
for solid fuel and 
fuels other than gas 
or liquid, of iron or 
steel 

China 22 0,47 

Electrical 
equipment 

Electric rotary 
converters 

Volle zee  10 0,44 

Electrical 
equipment 

Electro-mechanical 
domestic 
appliances; food 
grinders and mixers, 
fruit or vegetable 
juice extractors, 
with self-contained 
electric motor 

China 87 0,28 

Electrical 
equipment 

Fans; table, floor, 
wall, window, 
ceiling or roof fans, 
with a self-
contained electric 
motor of an output 
not exceeding 125W 

China 70 0,54 

Electrical 
equipment 

Lamps and light 
fittings; non-electric 

China 17 0,51 

Electrical 
equipment 

Lamps, electric; 
floor-standing or for 
table, desk or 
bedside 

China 56 0,58 

Electrical 
equipment 

Lamps; light-
emitting diode (LED) 
lamps 

China 113 0,67 

Electrical 
equipment 

Lamps; portable, 
electric, designed to 
function by their 
own source of 
energy (excluding 
lighting equipment 
of heading no. 
8512) 

China 35 0,55 

Electrical 
equipment 

Lighting sets; of a 
kind used for 
Christmas trees 

China 63 0,72 



Electrical 
equipment 

Vacuum cleaners, 
with self-contained 
electric motor, of a 
power not 
exceeding 1,500 W 
and having a dust 
bag or other 
receptacle capacity 
not exceeding 20L 

China 249 0,29 

Fabricated 
metal 
products, 
except 
machinery and 
equipment 

Aluminium; table, 
kitchen or other 
household articles 
and parts thereof; 
pot scourers and 
scouring or 
polishing pads, 
gloves and the like 

China 52 0,3 

Fabricated 
metal 
products, 
except 
machinery and 
equipment 

Chain; stud-link 
chain, of iron or 
steel 

China 7 0,54 

Fabricated 
metal 
products, 
except 
machinery and 
equipment 

Cutlery; other than 
plated with precious 
metal 

China 11 0,47 

Fabricated 
metal 
products, 
except 
machinery and 
equipment 

Knives; with cutting 
blades, serrated or 
not (including 
pruning knives), sets 
of assorted articles, 
excluding knives 
and blades of 
heading no. 8208 

China 6 0,57 

Fabricated 
metal 
products, 
except 
machinery and 
equipment 

Military weapons; 
other than 
revolvers, pistols, 
and arms of heading 
9307, n.e.c. in 
heading 9301 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

5 0,3 

Fabricated 
metal 
products, 
except 
machinery and 
equipment 

Military weapons; 
rocket launchers, 
flame-throwers, 
grenade launchers, 
torpedo tubes and 
similar projectors 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

7 0,68 

Fabricated 
metal 

Statuettes and 
other ornaments; of 

China 43 0,57 



products, 
except 
machinery and 
equipment 

base metal other 
than plated with 
precious metal 

Food products Cereal groats and 
meal; n.e.c. in 
heading no. 1103 

Verenigd 
Koninkrijk 

3 0,26 

Food products Cocoa; paste, 
wholly or partly 
defatted 

Ivoorkust 14 0,45 

Food products Crustaceans; frozen, 
lobsters (Homarus 
spp.), in shell or not, 
smoked, cooked or 
not before or during 
smoking; in shell, 
cooked by steaming 
or by boiling in 
water 

Canada 3 0,72 

Food products Fish fillets; frozen, 
Alaska pollack 
(Theragra 
chalcogramma) 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

41 0,33 

Food products Fish fillets; frozen, 
catfish (Pangasius 
spp., Silurus spp., 
Clarias spp., 
Ictalurus spp.) 

Vietnam 27 0,95 

Food products Fish fillets; frozen, 
herrings (Clupea 
harengus, Clupea 
pallasii) 

Noorwegen 9 0,44 

Food products Fish preparations; 
eels, prepared or 
preserved, whole or 
in pieces (but not 
minced) 

China 6 0,88 

Food products Fish; frozen, carp  
(as specified by the 
WCO), excluding 
fillets, fish meat of 
0304, and edible 
fish offal of 
subheadings 
0303.91 to 0303.99 

Myanmar 1 0,54 

Food products Fish; frozen, livers, 
roes and milt 

IJsland 1 0,25 

Food products Fish; frozen, Pacific 
salmon, sockeye 
salmon (red salmon) 
(Oncorhynchus 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

8 0,46 



nerka), excluding 
fillets, fish meat of 
0304, and edible 
fish offal of 
subheadings 
0303.91 to 0303.99 

Food products Fruit, edible; 
apricots, dried 

Turkije 9 0,61 

Food products Juice; orange, not 
frozen, of a Brix 
value exceeding 20, 
unfermented, not 
containing added 
spirit, whether or 
not containing 
added sugar or 
other sweetening 
matter 

Brazilië 266 0,48 

Food products Juice; pineapple, of 
a Brix value not 
exceeding 20, 
unfermented, (not 
containing added 
spirit), whether or 
not containing 
added sugar or 
other sweetening 
matter 

Costa Rica 26 0,27 

Food products Meat and edible 
meat offal; salted, 
in brine, dried or 
smoked, and edible 
flours and meals of 
meat or meat offal, 
other than of 
primates, whales, 
dolphins, porpoises, 
manatees, dugongs, 
seals, sea lions, 
walruses, reptiles 
(including snakes 
and turtles) 

Brazilië 127 0,28 

Food products Meat; of sheep 
(including lamb), 
boneless cuts, fresh 
or chilled 

Nieuw-
Zeeland 

19 0,29 

Food products Meat; of sheep 
(including lamb), 
boneless cuts, 
frozen 

Nieuw-
Zeeland 

32 0,34 



Food products Meat; of sheep 
(including lamb), 
cuts with bone in 
(excluding carcasses 
and half-carcasses), 
fresh or chilled 

Nieuw-
Zeeland 

19 0,31 

Food products Meat; of sheep 
(including lamb), 
cuts with bone in 
(excluding carcasses 
and half-carcasses), 
frozen 

Nieuw-
Zeeland 

45 0,42 

Food products Mollusc 
preparations; 
mussels, prepared 
or preserved 

Chili 5 0,47 

Food products Mollusc 
preparations; 
octopus, prepared 
or preserved 

Vietnam 1 0,45 

Food products Molluscs; mussels 
(Mytilus spp., Perna 
spp.), whether in 
shell or not, frozen 

Nieuw-
Zeeland 

2 0,57 

Food products Nuts, edible; 
almonds, fresh or 
dried, shelled 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

144 0,45 

Food products Nuts, edible; 
cashew nuts, fresh 
or dried, shelled 

Vietnam 225 0,49 

Food products Oil-cake and other 
solid residues; 
whether or not 
ground or in the 
form of pellets, 
resulting from the 
extraction of palm 
nuts or kernels oils 

Indonesië 134 0,54 

Food products Skins and other 
parts of birds with 
their feathers or 
down; feathers, 
parts of feathers, 
down and articles 
thereof (other than 
goods of heading 
no. 0505 and 
worked quills and 
scapes) 

China 4 0,25 

Food products Starch; manioc 
(cassava) 

Thailand 9 0,48 



Food products Sugars; cane sugar, 
raw, in solid form, 
other than as 
specified in 
Subheading Note 2 
to this chapter, not 
containing added 
flavouring or 
colouring matter 

Brazilië 10 0,38 

Food products Sugars; fructose, 
chemically pure, in 
solid form 

Turkije 13 0,29 

Food products Sugars; maple 
sugar, chemically 
pure, in solid form; 
maple syrup, not 
containing added 
flavouring or 
colouring matter 

Canada 11 0,73 

Food products Vegetable oils; 
castor oil and its 
fractions, whether 
or not refined, but 
not chemically 
modified 

India 33 0,8 

Food products Vegetable oils; 
coconut (copra) oil 
and its fractions, 
crude, not 
chemically modified 

Filipijnen 198 0,44 

Food products Vegetable oils; 
sunflower seed or 
safflower oil and 
their fractions, 
crude, not 
chemically modified 

Oekraïne 453 0,36 

Machinery and 
equipment 
n.e.c 

Aircraft launching 
gear, deck-arrestor 
or similar gear and 
parts thereof 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

3 0,45 

Machinery and 
equipment 
n.e.c 

Coal or rock cutters 
and tunnelling 
machinery; not self-
propelled 

Zuid-Korea 2 0,37 

Machinery and 
equipment 
n.e.c 

Machinery and 
mechanical 
appliances; 
passenger boarding 
bridges, of a kind 
used in airports 

China 3 0,4 



Machinery and 
equipment 
n.e.c 

Machines; for 
making gimped 
yarn, tulle, lace, 
embroidery, 
trimmings, braid or 
net and machines 
for tufting 

Japan 3 0,25 

Machinery and 
equipment 
n.e.c 

Machine-tools; for 
working wood, cork, 
bone, hard rubber, 
hard plastics or 
similar hard 
materials; drilling or 
morticing machines 

Verenigd 
Koninkrijk 

2 0,26 

Machinery and 
equipment 
n.e.c 

Mechanical 
appliances; 
agricultural or 
horticultural 
sprayers; portable 
sprayers 

China 3 0,41 

Machinery and 
equipment 
n.e.c 

Sewing machines; 
(not household 
type), automatic 
units 

Japan 4 0,34 

Machinery and 
equipment 
n.e.c 

Textile machinery; 
carding machines 
for preparing textile 
fibres 

Zwitserland 15 0,4 

Mining and 
quarrying 
except energy 
producing 
materials 

Aluminium ores and 
concentrates 

Guyana 19 0,28 

Mining and 
quarrying 
except energy 
producing 
materials 

Clays (excluding 
expanded clays of 
heading no. 6806); 
andalusite, kyanite 
and sillimanite, 
whether or not 
calcined 

Verenigd 
Koninkrijk 

2 0,26 

Mining and 
quarrying 
except energy 
producing 
materials 

Granite; crude or 
roughly trimmed 

Noorwegen 8 0,39 

Mining and 
quarrying 
except energy 
producing 
materials 

Granite; merely cut, 
by sawing or 
otherwise, into 
blocks or slabs of a 
rectangular 

India 1 0,25 



(including square) 
shape 

Mining and 
quarrying 
except energy 
producing 
materials 

Molybdenum ores 
and concentrates; 
other than roasted 

Verenigde 
Staten van 
Amerika 

122 0,25 

Mining and 
quarrying 
except energy 
producing 
materials 

Natural calcium 
phosphates, natural 
aluminium calcium 
phosphates and 
phosphatic chalk; 
unground 

Israël 26 0,33 

Mining and 
quarrying of 
energy 
producing 
materials 

Coal; (other than 
anthracite and 
bituminous), 
whether or not 
pulverised but not 
agglomerated 

Rusland 179 0,74 

Other 
manufacturing 

Brushes; shaving, 
hair, nail, eyelash 
and other toilet 
brushes for use on 
the person, 
including brushes as 
parts of appliances 

China 8 0,44 

Other 
manufacturing 

Pens; nibs and nib 
points 

China 1 0,34 

Other 
manufacturing 

Tennis, badminton 
and similar 
racquets; whether 
or not strung 

China 3 0,35 

Other 
manufacturing 

Trimmings, 
accessories and 
parts of articles of 
heading no. 6601 or 
6602; n.e.c. in 
heading no. 6603 

China 5 0,27 

Other 
manufacturing 

Umbrellas and sun 
umbrellas; garden 
or similar umbrellas 

China 42 0,61 

Other 
manufacturing 

Umbrellas and sun 
umbrellas; having a 
telescopic shaft, 
(excluding garden or 
similar umbrellas) 

China 9 0,73 

Other 
manufacturing 

Umbrellas and sun 
umbrellas; n.e.c. in 
heading no. 6601 
(including walking 
stick umbrellas) 

China 14 0,71 



Other 
manufacturing 

Vacuum flasks and 
other vacuum 
vessels, complete 
with cases; parts 
thereof other than 
glass inners 

China 33 0,57 

Other 
manufacturing 

Wigs, false beards, 
eyebrows and 
eyelashes, switches 
and the like and 
other articles n.e.c.; 
of animal hair or of 
textile materials 
other than synthetic 

China 1 0,8 

Other 
manufacturing 

Wigs, false beards, 
eyebrows and 
eyelashes, switches 
and the like and 
other articles n.e.c.; 
of human hair 

China 3 0,6 

Other non-
metallic 
mineral 
products 

Ceramic statuettes 
and other 
ornamental ceramic 
articles, of porcelain 
or china 

China 5 0,74 

Other non-
metallic 
mineral 
products 

Glass mirrors; 
framed, excluding 
rear-view mirrors 
for vehicles 

China 24 0,46 

Other non-
metallic 
mineral 
products 

Glass; beads, 
imitation pearls, 
imitation precious 
or semi-precious 
stones and similar 
glass smallwares 

China 2 0,37 

Railroad 
equipment and 
transport 
equipment 
n.e.c 

Lighting or visual 
signalling 
equipment; 
electrical, of a kind 
used on bicycles, 
excluding articles of 
heading no. 8539 

China 18 0,25 

 


